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Council Agenda Report 
 
 

 
To: Mayor Grisanti and the Honorable Members of the City Council 
 
Prepared by:  Elizabeth Shavelson, Assistant to the City Manager 
 
Reviewed by:  Lisa Soghor, Assistant City Manager 
 
Approved by: Steve McClary, Interim City Manager 
 
Date prepared:  November 17, 2021   Meeting date:  December 13, 2021 
 
Subject:  Standard Agreement with the Department of California Highway 

Patrol 
 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION:  Authorize the Mayor to execute the Standard Agreement 
with the Department of California Highway Patrol (CHP) for traffic control services in an 
amount not to exceed $250,000. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  Funding for this item is included in the Adopted Budget for Fiscal 
Year 2021-2022 in Account No. 100-7031-5100-01 (Public Safety - CHP On-call 
Services) in the amount of $100,000. Funding for subsequent years will be included in 
future budgets.  
 
WORK PLAN: This item was included as item #1.c. in the Adopted Work Plan.  
 
DISCUSSION:  In response to public safety concerns, the City sought to secure 
additional traffic control services to supplement the work performed by the Los Angeles 
County Sheriff’s Department during emergencies or when a Public Safety Power Shutoff 
(PSPS) is implemented by Southern California Edison. During these situations, Sheriff’s 
Deputies are often needed elsewhere and may not be available to provide the level of 
traffic control services the City desires. 
 
The City approached the California Highway Patrol (CHP) to see about getting additional 
trained law enforcement personnel to perform traffic control services in Malibu during an 
emergency or PSPS event. CHP representatives recommended that the City utilize the 
CHP’s standard short-term reimbursable services contract in the near-term while the City 
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and the CHP worked out the details for a long-term contract which, at the time, was 
estimated to take up to 9 months.  
 
On February 24, 2020, the City Council authorized the City Manager to execute an 
agreement with CHP for short-term traffic control services in an emergency or PSPS 
situation and adopted Resolution No. 20-08 authorizing and approving the expenditure of 
up to $50,000 for traffic control services provided by the CHP in emergency or PSPS 
situations and authorizing the City Manager to execute the agreement with the CHP. 
Since then, the City has contracted with the CHP for traffic control services as needed 
under this arrangement.  
 
At this time, staff has developed a five-year agreement with the CHP which is provided 
as Attachment 1. The agreement is not to exceed $250,000 for the five-year period. 
 
ATTACHMENT: 1. Standard Agreement with the Department of California Highway 
Patrol 
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